
MINUTES OF BURROUGH GREEN ANNUAL GENERAL COUNCIL MEETING
OF MONDAY 18th MAY 2015 
Present: Cllrs Jo Batting, Angela Harris, Ansa Khan, Ken Simpson, and Mark Penhaligan.          In attendance:  Robert Stone (Acting Clerk)
1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN (& DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE)                        –  Cllr Batting proposed by Cllr Harris, and seconded by Cllr Simpson.  Unanimous. The Chairman signed the acceptance of office witnessed by the Clerk.
2. PUBLIC FORUM INCLUDING REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS – None.
3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Received from Cllrs Way & Hill; and new District Cllrs Vincent Campbell and David Chaplin.
4. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN – Cllr Way was proposed subject to his agreement at July’s meeting.
5. MEMBERS:  Acceptance of Office; Declarations of Interests; and Declarations of Election Expenses – Completed and signed by the Councillors who were present. Pro formas were made available for completion by absent Cllrs Way & Hill.                         Action: Clerk 
6. (a) PRIORITIES FOR 2015/16 – Traffic management and road safety  
           (b)  MEMBERS’ RESPONSIBILITIES – Cllr Batting Footpaths; Cllr Harris Play Area;          

                 Cllr Simpson Speed watch; Cllr Khan Policies; and Cllr Way Road Safety (tbc).  

7. 2015 ANNUAL RETURN

(i) To receive Internal Auditor’s Report for 2014/15 - Received without comment.                                               
(ii) To approve end of year accounts for 2014/2015   -  Resolved to approve subject to two minor amendments to the columns used to analyse expenditure to show that there was a contribution from the cricket club, and to correct the entry for the goalposts which should have appeared under “park & play equipment” rather than “grass cutting”.  
(iii) To adopt Annual Governance Statement – Read, approved by the Council, and signed by the Chairman.     Action:  Clerk to send the Annual Return to the External Auditor
8. Approval of minutes of  16th MARCH 2015 – Resolved to approve.  Prop:  Cllr AK; Sec:  Cllr AR.  Unanimous.                             
9. CORRESPONDENCE – The following updates were noted: 
· ECDC adoption of the East Cambridgeshire Local Plan; Publication of the Inspector’s Report related to the Local Plan; and Notification of ECDC’s intention to update our consultation database
· Facilities grant available from ECDC.  Fund of £45k available up until 31.3.16.
The Clerk also reported that BGPC could expect to receive a letter from the Pensions Regulator about staff pensions.
10. CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING/TREE WORKS APPLICATIONS – The Clerk reported that no planning applications had been received but that tree works had been approved by ECDC for (a) the removal of a large tree in the back garden of Hall Lodge, Church Lane; and (b) the pruning/felling of a row of trees adjacent to an electrical substation at 1 Church Lane.  
11. FINANCE:

i. The bank balance of £17,227.76 at 30th April 2015 was noted; and the bank reconciliation to this figure tabled. 
ii. Resolved to approve the following payments to 18 May 2015:
	Cheque
	Payment
	Detail
	£gross
	£net
	VAT

	607
	Clerk
	Mileage expenses  - Mildenhall (Audit) & BG (Traffic safety)                       
	40.41
	40.41
	0

	608
	Vicky Bright
	Audit, post, stationery, and phone calls
	55.74
	55.74
	0

	609
	Insurance 2015/16
	Broker Network
- see Item 11(iii)
	547.64
	547.64
	0

	610
	LF Field
	Grass cutting
	312.50
	312.50
	0

	611
	MiJan Ltd
	Internal Audit
	52.25
	52.25
	0

	**
	Play Safely Ltd

	Safety inspection of play area
	-
	-
	-

	**
	Alexander Talbot
	Pollarding of Willow Tree
	250
	250
	0


               ** Invoices not received by interim RFO in time for the meeting. 
iii. Noted receipt of initial precept payment for 2015/16 of £4131, and £191 (first payment of additional funding by DCLG). 
iv. To discuss insurance renewal – The Council resolved to increase its insurance cover for its two bus shelters in line with replacement costs, and approve the 2015/16 invoice as detailed at cheque 609 above.  The Clerk undertook to further examine BGPC’s cover to see if savings could be made.                                                          Action:  Clerk
v. To approve annual community donations – Resolved to make the following payments: 
	Cheque


	Organisation
	Amount
	Local Government Act 1971

	612
	Village Voice
	£125
	S137

	613
	Reading Room
	£50
	S133

	614
	Ellesmere Centre
	£50
	S133

	615
	BG Archive Group
	£25
	S137

	616
	BG Play Group
	£50
	S137


12. TO RECEIVE UPDATES ON PARISH PROJECTS:
      (i)       LHI Works (Lining & Pedestrian Symbols) – Completed? (tbc) 
       Speed Reduction   - A report on visit by Richard Bensley (Skanska) was circulated by the 

       Clerk on 27th April.   Two options were available, to go for a scheme incorporating speed 
       cushions and street lights, or more modest options to improve road safety such as  

       highlighting the 30mph speed limit, and creating a green “pathway”.    
       Following discussion, the Council resolved to take the following actions, to: 

i) make inquiries of Highways about the installation of a pipe in the drainage ditch on the Bradley Road;

ii)    explore the possible installation of a flashing traffic sign;
iii)   canvass opinion from the village as to the way forward by arranging a “Safety in our  

        Village” meeting on Monday 22nd June in the village hall;

iv)    make further use of Speed watch in the village; and 

v)     set up a Working Group consisting of Cllrs Way (tbc), Khan and Penhaligan  

         plus, a local resident to take these actions forward, and cost possible road safety  

         works.                          Action:  Clerk to assist as required. 

       Highway Gate - Cambs CC have advised that Kestrel Fencing had promised to complete 
       the works by the end of May.                                                                                                                                     
       Willow tree works   - The Clerk reported that the works were due to be completed on 18th 

        May but that it was not clear whether this had occurred.                                                                                                                                   
        Bus shelter   - Following advice from the original contractor that he was no longer 

        available Cllr Harris said she would discuss with two other builders.                                                                                                                                             
        Play Safety Playground Inspection - Report had been received but was not clear.                                   

        The Clerk had queried with RoSPA as the report stated that the Agility Trail with Multi 
        Play Area had failed because of possible entrapment on access.    It was not clear what 
        action (if any) BGPC should take.  Cllr Harris reported she had asked the installer for 
        their advice.
     (ii)       Village maintenance – The Chairman tabled the results of the latest quarterly inspection: 

                one of the straps on the telephone box needed fixing; and the two benches still needed 

               fixing.  Cllr Penhaligan agreed to remove the bench from the play area as it was unsafe.
13. TO   DISCUSS:                                                                                                                                                           (a) Sheriff’s Court Parking   -  Deferred.                                                                                                                     (b)  Land Registry update for play area       -  The Chairman reported that this was ongoing.                                                                                                    (c)  Turfed path    - A local resident was happy to maintain this by grass cutting.                                    (d)  Website for new transparency code   - Cllr Harris said she would make inquiries about 
                  assistance to set this up for BGPC.    Action:  Cllr Harris
            (e)   Emergency planning – Deferred.
14.  ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING (To be held on 20th July at 7:45pm in the Reading Rooms)
The meeting closed 10pm.
Signed:  Jo Batting                                                                                                Date: 23rd May 2016
Chair

